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THE ROYAL SOCIETY OF CHEMISTRY

ANALYTICAL DIVISION
 


       NORTH WEST REGION


Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at Manchester Interdisciplinary Biocentre, University of Manchester
 on Thursday 23rd April 2009
Megan McLean, Chairman of the North West Region Analytical Division (NWR-AD), welcomed 14 members to the AGM. Apologies for absence were received from Vera Thoss.
1.  Minutes of the AGM held at Astra Zeneca, Macclesfield on 5th March 2008
The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting. John Monaghan proposed acceptance of the minutes and this was seconded by Steven Black. The proposal was agreed unanimously.

2.  Matters arising from the minutes

There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

3.  Chairman’s Report

Megan McLean thanked Manchester Interdisciplinary Biocentre for hosting the meeting and Elsa Faria-Billinton for her work in organising the event. She also thanked Dr. Nicholas Lockyer and Dr. Peter Gardner from the School of Chemical Engineering and Analytical Science, University of Manchester for their interesting presentations prior to the AGM. 
The Chairman thanked her fellow committee members for their support throughout the year and paid special thanks to the retiring Honorary Treasurer, Brian Taylor, for his loyal and valuable contribution to the NWR-AD. Brian became treasurer “for a couple of years” in 1982 and had managed the finances very well over the past 27 years such that the region always remained in good financial health. Megan also thanked Ted Adlard who had left the committee after decades of loyal and conscientious service and made special mention of his work in organising the annual Long Service Members Lunch parties which have always proved very popular. Megan also thanked Daniel Kirton who was leaving the committee after three years service.
The retirement of several long-serving committee members in recent years had highlighted their valuable contribution to the NWR-AD and finding new members to join the committee presented a challenge given the considerable time commitment associated with this role. Nevertheless, the Chairman thought that the present committee was well balanced with a good spread of ages, experience and employment fields.   

Special mention was made of the continuing success of the Schools Analyst Competition in the North West Region and that it was particularly pleasing that a fourth regional competition had been inaugurated at UCLAN, Preston in 2008 to complement those at Manchester, Liverpool and Bangor. Consequently four schools from the region were able to participate in the 2008 National Final, which had also been held in the region at Bangor University.  
The Chairman concluded by saying that finding appropriate subjects for NWR-AD meetings, both scientific and social, remained a challenge for the committee and encouraged those present and other NWR-AD members to make suggestions on the types of events they would like to see held in the region. 
4.  Honorary Secretary’s Report

A copy of the Honorary Secretary’s Report for the period March 2008 to April 2009 is attached to these minutes. 
The Honorary Secretary, Stuart Forbes, highlighted the emphasis which the NWR-AD places on educational activities including the very successful Schools Analyst Competition and the introduction of grants to assist post-graduate students studying in the region to attend relevant meetings or conferences, and to cover travel costs for schools in the region who wish to visit a local university or college to gain hands-on experience of modern analytical instrumentation. John Monaghan acknowledged the good work we were doing for students in secondary and higher education but asked if we were also active with those in primary education. Although we ran several successful Streamwatch events involving children from primary schools a few years ago, there has been little involvement recently because we have focussed our attention on educational activities involving analytical chemistry rather than general science.
Stuart outlined the meetings held during the past year making special mention of the Long Service Members Lunch on 14th May 2008 because it was the final lunch organised by Ted Adlard who was now retiring from this role after hosting many enjoyable and successful lunch parties for our more senior members and their spouses. Stuart also outlined the programme of forthcoming meetings in the region.
Brian Taylor proposed acceptance of the Honorary Secretary’s Report and this was seconded by Caryn Hughes. The proposal was agreed unanimously. 

5.  Honorary Treasurer’s Report

A copy of the Statement of Accounts for 2008 is attached to these minutes. Brian Taylor, who was presenting his final financial report, said that the accounts had recently been audited without change and that the NWR-AD was in a healthy financial situation. The loss of almost £5000 shown in the 2008 end of year balance was really an artefact of the accounting timeline employed and, from a financial perspective, the past year had again been very successful for the region.   

Acceptance of the Honorary Treasurer’s Report was proposed by Daniel Kirton and seconded by Peter Doyle. The proposal was agreed unanimously. 

6.  Election of Officers and Committee Members

The Chairman reported that a preliminary notice of the AGM had been issued to all members inviting nominations for the positions of Honorary Secretary, Honorary Treasurer, Honorary Assistant Secretary and three ordinary committee members to be submitted by 22nd April 2009. 

The only nominations received were for Peter Doyle as Honorary Treasurer and Caryn Hughes as an ordinary committee member. However, Richard Holmes also expressed interest in joining the committee at the meeting and was invited to attend the first committee meeting following the AGM on 22nd June 2009 (although Richard attended this meeting he was unable to join the committee because he left Manchester in the summer to take up a position at the University of Ulster).
Following the AGM the 2009 NWR-AD Committee therefore consisted of the following members:

Chairman:


Megan McLean

Vice-Chairman:

Elsa Faria-Billinton
Honorary Secretary:

Stuart Forbes

Honorary Treasurer:

Peter Doyle
Immediate Past Chairman:
Peter Doyle (ex-officio)

Ordinary Member:

Glyn Connolly

Ordinary Member:

Vera Thoss

Ordinary Member:

Steven Black

Ordinary Member:

Alan Handley

Ordinary Member:

Caryn Hughes
The committee agreed to co-opt other members, if necessary, to undertake special duties during the course of the year (Tom Hawkins and Gerladine Monjardez were co-opted during 2009).
7.  Appointment of Honorary Auditor

Megan McLean thanked Colin Peacock for continuing to audit our accounts so promptly and diligently. Brian Taylor proposed that Colin be elected as Honorary Auditor for 2009 and this was seconded by Peter Doyle. The proposal was agreed unanimously.     

8.  Any Other Business

John Monaghan noted that it had been a long time since the AD President had been a NWR-AD committee member (the last being Stuart Bark) and that he therefore wished to congratulate Alan Handley on his recent election to President-Elect. Alan will become AD President in 2011.
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